
 

STAFF REPORT 

Regular City Commission Meeting 

April 11, 2024 

  

To: Elected Officials 

From: Dale L. Martin, City Manager 

Date: April 11, 2024 

Item Name: Approve a License Agreement between the Florida Department of Transportation 
and the City of Flagler Beach for proposed changes to the City of Flagler Beach  Right-
of-Way  for the SR A1A Resurfacing Project from S. 8th Street to N. 18th Street, and 
authorize Mayor to sign same. 

Background: The Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT) is completing design efforts for the scheduled re-
paving on Highway A1A from S. 8th Street to N. 18th Street. Some of the proposed work, specifically the integration 
of sidewalk crossings and other pedestrian-related improvements, will extend into the City’s rights-of-way. 
Because of that work, FDOT desires a License Agreement to work within the City’s rights-of-ways. 

Fiscal Impact:  None, although if the City wishes to restore the decorative sidewalk removed as part of the FDOT 
project, the City (Community Redevelopment Agency) will have to fund that restoration.   

Staff Recommendation: Staff recommends approval of the proposed License Agreement 

Attachments: FDOT correspondence 
   Proposed License Agreement 


